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Upcoming Lane Closures and Flagging Operations for First Coast Expressway Project 

 
Green Cove Springs, Fla. – The Florida Department of Transportation will begin to implement the first 

phase of a traffic shift on Henley Road Monday, August 19 beginning at 9:30 a.m. as part of the 

construction of the future Henley Road Interchange of the First Coast Expressway (State Road 23). 

 
Single lane closures will be in place on Henley Road between Caleb Court and Lake Asbury Drive from 

9:30 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

The lane closures will be necessary to implement the first phase of the traffic control plan that will shift 

the northbound traffic lanes to the center and inside lane. The work zone will be on the right-hand side of 

the road. The implementation of this traffic shift will take approximately one to two weeks to complete. 

The temporary configuration will maintain two lanes of traffic in each direction.  

 

Flagging operations on Sandridge Road east of Rolling View Boulevard will begin this Monday, August 

19 from 7 a.m. until 5:30 p.m. Flaggers will be signaling to drivers in both directions to allow 

construction crews to safety cross construction vehicles across Sandridge Road where the future First 

Coast Expressway will cross Sandridge Road. 
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